AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

         Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

            at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

         on Wednesday the 1st day of May, 2013

Roll Call:  
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
Absent:
Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman


Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

James Osborne, Town Engineer
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Councilwoman Greene led the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to remember Jim Raab, a Town resident and businessman in the Town of Newburgh, who passed away over the weekend.

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA



(DELETED) 6B:
POLICE: Hiring of Part Time Police Officer(s).  


(ADD ON)   10. 
POTENTIAL EXECUTIVE SESSION: Update on the Roseton Power Plant Negotiations.

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $2,566,278.63, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

6. POLICE:

A. Hiring of Court Officer(s)
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 23, 2013, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, who received a memorandum dated April 15, 2013, submitted by Chief of Police Michael Clancy, to hire Luis Mercado as a part-time Court Officer. The effective start date is May 9, 2013 at a pay rate of $13.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 26, 2013, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, who received a memorandum dated April 26, 2013, submitted by Chief of Police Michael Clancy, to hire Allen Nakagawa as a part-time Court Officer. The effective start date is May 9, 2013 at a pay rate of $13.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

B. Hiring of Part Time Police Officer(s)
This item was deleted from this agenda.
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C. Authorization to Hire Full Time Dispatcher
Supervisor Booth said in Chief of Police Michael Clancy memorandum to the Town Board he stated that the Police Department is currently minus a full-time dispatcher and it is often difficult to find coverage to fill the 11 p.m. thru 7:00 a.m. shift. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 22, 2013, submitted by Chief of Police Michael Clancy to start the process of hiring a full-time Dispatcher. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

D.  Hiring of Part Time Dispatcher

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 26, 2013, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, who received a memorandum dated April 15, 2013, submitted by Chief of Police Michael Clancy, to hire Gina Kehoe as a part-time Dispatcher. The effective start date is May 9, 2013, at a pay rate of $13.52 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

7. PERSONNEL:

A. CSEA Employee Benefit Fund Rates
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 19, 2013, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to approve the CSEA Employee Benefit Fund rates starting July 1, 2013 until June 30, 2016. (see attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

B. Re-appointment of Chauffer
Supervisor Booth said Beth Yano is retiring on May 22, 2013. Ms. Yano is currently a full time Chauffer for the Town of Newburgh and is asking to continue to work for the Town of Newburgh as a part time Chauffer. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 22, 2013, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to hire Beth Yano as a part time Chauffer for the Town of Newburgh. Ms. Yano start date is May 30, 2013 with a pay rate of $13.1165 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

C. Office Ergonomic Assessment

Supervisor Booth said Dr. Chris Warden, D.C., a local chiropractor, is requesting to perform a public service ergonomic assessment of the Town of Newburgh work spaces, at no charge to the Town. Dr. Warden said the ergonomic assessments will minimize injuries in the work place by correcting improperly setup workstations. He will also teach each department basic exercises and stretches that can be performed at an employee’s workstation. The exercises will help to reduce the risk of workplace injuries. 
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Councilman Piaquadio suggested that Dr. Warden check with the Town of Newburgh’s insurance company to insure that the Town’s safety recommendations are being met.

Councilwoman Greene said Thomas Dubetsky, the Safety Officer, for the Town should also be consulted before making a decision.

Councilman Woolsey suggested contacting Workers Compensation for their opinion.  

Supervisor Booth said he will coordinate with Thomas Dubetsky, the Safety Officer, Dr. Warden and Workers Compensation to schedule a meeting to discuss the Town of Newburgh doing an Ergonomic Assessment. The Supervisor will then bring this matter back to the Town Board along with comments made at the meeting. 

8.
PARK LAND RECREATION FEE DEFERRAL

Nicholas Minoia, Managing Partner for Diversified Realty Advisors, LLC came before the Town Board to answer questions and address concerns. 

Supervisor Booth said this matter was discussed at the March 27th Audit Workshop Meeting. The original proposal submitted by Diversified Realty Advisors, LLC (DRA) was for a request to pay 10% of the recreation fee followed by a pro-rata payment of $24,000.00 at the time of the building permit application for each of the 12 residential structures. 

Supervisor Booth met with Gerald Canfield, the Code Compliance Supervisor, who is in favor of the proposal. At the Audit Meeting, where this matter was discussed, the Town Board was suggesting 50 to 25 percent down. 

Councilman Piaquadio said he was under the understanding that the decision made for DRA would carry forward for future developers.  

Supervisor Booth suggested putting a time limit on the exception period for the recreation fees. He also suggested that the initial percentage fee of 35 percent be used for the recreation fee. 

The Town Board discussed what percentage they would accept. 

Mr. Minoia explained how difficult it is to receive financing from lending institutions. A substantial contribution from the developer is required before they will fund the debt portion of the project. He explained the hardship of having to put up $320,000.00 for up to a year when the first certificate of occupancy would be issued. He said all of the other requirements, required by the Town, have been met. 

Supervisor Booth said in the past the Town Board set up a schedule for recreation payments that are required before the Certificate of Occupancy can be issued. 

Councilman Woolsey and Councilwoman Greene both agreed that they do not want to set a precedent with this applicant and for future developers.  

Councilwoman Greene and Councilman Piaquadio said they would agree with 

40 % down for the recreational fees. 

Councilman Woolsey will only accept 50 % down for the recreational fees. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the recreation payments are collected to deal with the recreation needs of the people moving into the new project. Currently, the Town asks for the recreational payments before the need is generated. 
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Mr. Minoia said if all of the recreational fees were paid up front and the project was not completed, it is his understanding that the Town would have to refund the remainder of the funds for the units that were not built. He said he does understand where the Town Board is coming from, but DRA has paid $5,000,000.00 for the property for the Parke Lane at Newburgh project all of which is paid for. He is in hope that this will give them some credibility. 

Councilman Piaquadio said he will agree to 40% for 18 months. 

Supervisor Booth suggested 40% down, the rest to be paid at prorated payments per unit.

Mr. Taylor said this is not specific to this project. This is a policy decision for the Board to temporarily allow applicants to pay 40% of the total recreational fees prior to the signing of the site plan PLAT. The remaining 60 % prior to or upon the issuance of each building permit. This policy will apply to the sub-division and site plans which obtain the signature of the Planning Board Chairman prior to a date of 18 months of this action. Mr. Taylor will prepare a resolution for the Planning Board and the Code Compliance Supervisor regarding this matter.  

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Providing for Temporary Deferment of Payment of Recreation Fees in Lieu of Parkland. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; 
Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

Mr. Minoia thanked the Town Board and said this accommodation is appreciated. 

9. DATA PROCESSING:

A. Renewal of Annual Web Site
Councilman Piaquadio said the Town of Newburgh does mass emails from this web site.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the renewal of the annual web site e-mail subscription from Cit-e-Net. The cost of the yearly renewal is $250.00 and the subscription will run from May 30, 2013 through May 29, 2014. The funds will be withdrawn from account # 001-1680.0497, which has a current balance of $31,854.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said if someone signs into nextel.com it will give them emergency messages within the Town of Newburgh. It is also free to sign up to this web site. Mr. Piaquadio said the Town also has an emergency email site. The Town uses the Cit-e-Net Site web site to put the Recreational manual and the Town of Newburgh news letter.   
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

B. Computer Reserve Fund Expenditure
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $900.00 from the Computer Reserves Fund 001-878 that has a current balance of $45,450.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; 
Supervisor Booth – yes 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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C. Purchase of Computer for Assessor
Councilman Piaquadio said the Town purchased 3 computers for the Assessor’s Office. They are in need of 4 computers.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase an OptiPlex 7010 computer not to exceed $900.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;     Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; 
Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

D. E-Waste

Councilman Piaquadio said there are 3 storage containers at the Highway Department that will be placed at Town Hall for storage. They will be used by the Accounting Department, the Receiver of Taxes, the Supervisor’s Office and Personnel.

There is now a container in place at the Highway Department for electronics that are to be discarded. E-Waste will empty the bins when they are full. The bin will only be for Town of Newburgh residents.  

10. POTENTIAL EXECUTIVE SESSION:  
A. Interview Part Time Police Officer
    
B.
(Add On) Roseton Dynegy Tax Certiorari Litigation
MOTION was made at 7:49 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the following: 
· An interview for a part-time Police Officer will be conducted

· Roseton Dynegy Tax Certiorari Litigation and the negotiations with the successor, the entity to Dynegy, which has assigned its rights under that litigation.

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; 
Supervisor Booth – yes 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent  


Councilman Bello joined the meeting at 8:40 p.m.

MOTION was made at 9:10 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes;
Supervisor Booth – yes 

            Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


Supervisor Booth said that no action was taken and none is expected.

11. ADJOURNMENT


MOTION was made at 9:11 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

            
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 
Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

 Meeting adjourned at 9:11 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
 ___________________________
              _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
